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Dear Parents/Carers,  

I hope you have had a healthy and restful fortnight. The colder weather has 
definitely set in, and it has been great to see lots of children wearing our  
winter uniform to school each day. If you need to purchase additional items 
from the uniform shop, then please visit our friendly office staff.  

Manly Surf School 

Lansvale Public School has been lucky 

enough to receive a FREE excursion for all of 

our Year 5 and Year 6 students. Our students 

will get the opportunity to visit Manly, learn to 

surf and be treated to a free lunch. This is a 

fabulous opportunity for our students, and we 

are really looking forward to this event.  

Notes went home with all Year 5 and Year 6 

students this week. A reminder that families 

need to complete the online registration link to 

secure their spot.  

Also, please be rest assured that the students will be provided with             

appropriate wet weather clothing e.g., wetsuits when swimming at the beach. 

We can’t wait to hear all about their fun excursion. 

Parent Teacher Interviews (Save the date) and Reports 

We are pleased to offer face to face interviews in 

Week 10. K-2 Interviews will be held on Tuesday 

28th June and 3-6 interviews will be held on 

Thursday 30th June. More information will be 

sent home in the coming weeks.  

Our teachers are also finalising our Semester 1 
reports and these will be sent home to families in Week 9.  
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Principal’s Message...continued 

RAT Kits 

This week we communicated to families about the 

continuation of symptomatic Rapid Antigen Testing. 

This means that all children at Lansvale PS will   

receive additional RAT Kits to be used if children are 

displaying any covid-19 symptoms. These RATs 

have been sent home this week.  

It is important that we continue to remain vigilant with any child or staff 
member who is unwell. This will help to keep our entire Lansvale PS    
community safe.  

COVID-SMART  

A reminder that if a student or staff member receives a  
positive RAT test, they need to: 
• record the positive RAT result through the Service 

NSW website or Service NSW app – and add details 
of our school. 

• notify the school of the positive RAT or PCR test    
result as soon as possible 

• You can email the school at lansvale-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au or 
phone on 9724 5252 

• follow NSW Health advice to isolate for 7 days. 

Attendance Email Notifications 

• Don’t forget if your child is unwell and you have not notified the class 

teacher you will receive an email from our school.  

• Please reply to this email explaining your child’s absence.  

• Letters will also be sent home to families if a reason has not been  

received within 7 days. If you have any questions about our attend-

ance procedures then please contact the office.  

http://t.mail.education.nsw.gov.au/r/?id=h1f192eb,3b64569,3b66beb
http://t.mail.education.nsw.gov.au/r/?id=h1f192eb,3b64569,3b66beb
http://t.mail.education.nsw.gov.au/r/?id=h1f192eb,3b64569,3b66bec
mailto:lansvale-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
http://t.mail.education.nsw.gov.au/r/?id=h1f192eb,3b64569,3b66bed
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Principal’s Message...continued 

Kindergarten and Preschool 

2023 Enrolments  

We would like to start welcoming any 
enrolments into Kindergarten or Preschool for 2023. If your child turns 5   
before 31st July 2023 you are able to request an enrolment application from 
the school office. All families within our school intake area will be accepted, 
provided all documentation is submitted. Families can also complete their 
initial enrolment application online via our school website at https://lansvale-
p.schools.nsw.gov.au/  

If your child does not live within our intake area, visit out-of-area        
enrolment. Out-of-area enrolment procedures are subject to the       
department’s enrolment policy. 

Children attending our preschool this year will still need to follow the same 
enrolment procedures if they wish to enrol at Lansvale Public School.  

 

Biggest Morning Tea – Cancer Council 

In Week 5 the staff at Lansvale PS were completely spoilt by our wonderful 

families. Many families baked special treats for the staff for the entire week 

with the purpose of raising much needed money for the Cancer Council. We 

were able to raise $1400 which is an incredible amount.  

A huge thank you to all of the families who donated treats, spent time baking 
and assisted with this fabulous initiative. Thank you!  

https://lansvale-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/
https://lansvale-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/
https://my.education.nsw.gov.au/school-finder/index
https://ooa.enrol.education.nsw.gov.au/?schoolCode=5220
https://ooa.enrol.education.nsw.gov.au/?schoolCode=5220
https://education.nsw.gov.au/policy-library/policies/pd-2002-0006
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Marvellous Moments with Mrs Karam  

This week I visited 2 classes. It was great to visit classes and see our students 

learning so much.  

Principal’s Message...continued 

Have a wonderful 

fortnight.  

 

Mrs Laura Karam 

Principal  

Preschool Red – Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday Class – Miss Tida  

Last week I visited class Preschool Red on Wednesday and really enjoyed getting to know our littlest 
learners. It was great to see the children exploring the Preschool space and learning many things along 
the way.  I read the book Elephant Island to the class and the children really enjoyed chatting about the 
images and the different objects throughout the book.  

Preschool Red – Thursday, Friday Class – Miss Tida  

On Thursday I visited Preschool Red and had lots of fun getting to know the children. We spent some 
time at the beginning, learning each other’s names and then I read a story titled ‘All my treasures’. We 
had a great time chatting about the different treasures in our life and all of the special moments. I really 
enjoyed my time in Preschool this week and loved getting to know our students.  



Pl

Deputy Principal’s Corner                                             
with Mrs Hutchinson and Mrs Chau 

Road Safety 

Just a reminder to parents and students to be extra careful around our busy roads at both the back and 

front of our school. Please ensure that you hold the hands of your little ones when near Lansdowne Rd 

and Chancery Street as children can be unpredictable and suddenly walk or run out onto the road.   

Below is additional information about road safety around our school. 

Walking to school  

While walking to school is encouraged for school children, here are some hints for parents to follow to 

ensure your children enjoy a safe trip to and from school every day:  

· Where possible, walk to school with your children, especially if children are under the age of 10.  

· Arrange for another adult or a group of older friends to walk with your children.  

· Walk your children along the safest route to school and identify hazards and appropriate crossing      

locations along the way. 

Crossing at a marked pedestrian crossing  

Pedestrian Crossings are designated by road markings (either painted white lines or concrete centre  

islands) that warn motorists that a crossing is ahead, to take care and give way to pedestrians. To use a 

crossing safely you must;  

· Walk up to the crossing  

· Stop  

· Look  

· Listen 

· Think  

· Keep looking and listening whilst crossing  

School Photos 

Students would have received their school photos this week. If there are any issues with the school    

photos, we ask you contact MSP photography directly on 02 9499 6555.  

From Mrs. Hutchinson  

Books with Mrs H 

I am continuing to enjoy my book reading sessions around the 

school. This week, I caught up with 3MB and read my book titled, 

‘If I was Prime Minister’. The book was used as a stimulus to spark 

children’s interest and the students in 3MB were able to talk about 

what they would do if they had the chance to be Prime Minister. Many of the    

children came up with fabulous responses such as, giving everyone 50% off       

their taxes, making homes for homeless people and helping build a rocket that 

could go to Mars so people can live there. Patrick, Jennie, Zen, Helen, Hudson,  

Mohammad, Justin, Ethan, Yumi, Phuong, T-Jay and Tyrell made great suggestions 

- so who knows, we might see one of these students leading our country one day!  



Last week, I also popped into 1N to read a Nick Bland book called, ‘King Pig’. The 

story was about a pig who was the king of a country where nobody liked him! He 

struggled to understand why nobody ever listened to him or spoke to him. He was 

incredibly disliked, and he could not understand why. By the end of the book, the 

pig was able to figure out why he was not a popular leader and began to 

change his ways to be a more selfless leader. 1N, like 3MB, were able to discuss 

how the king could be a better leader so I am sure we also have some future 

leaders in this class too! If you are interested to find out more about this book, you 

could borrow it from our library, just like I did. 

From Mrs. Chau 

Maths Talk with 1L and 4D 

This week, instead of the usual maths games, 4D and 1L had to really turn on their    

thinking caps to solve open ended problems.  

The problem presented to 1L required students to use the numbers on the outer circle to create a     

number sentence that equals the number in the middle, 10. 1L demonstrated their ability to flexibly use 

numbers to make the target number.  Students used their knowledge of part-part whole, addition and 

subtraction to come up with various number sentences. It was wonderful to see students thinking of    

various solutions to complete their number sentences. For example, Evie needed the number 3 to say   

13-3, but the number 3 wasn’t on there. Using her knowledge of part-part whole, she used 2 and 1 to 

come up with 13-2-1. Once Evie shared her thinking, it inspired other students to do the same. 

4D’s problem involved balancing an open-ended equation. We 

discussed how mathematicians notice patterns, are systematic in 

their approach, come up with rules (hypotheses) and test these 

rules.  Students comfortably thought of numerous solutions for the 

equation; however, I challenged them to notice patterns and 

come up with a general rule as their solution. After coming up with 

a couple of solutions, Andy started to systematically write a list of 

solutions. This assisted 4D with their final rule. To be more specific in 

their descriptions, 4D learnt a couple of new words! Minuend and 

subtrahend! Students noticed that the ones in both subtrahends had the same digit as well as the    

subtrahend on the right was 10 less than the one on the left. There was a lot of discussion around 

whether numbers needed to be within a certain range. It was wonderful to see students getting their 

brains sweaty (maybe a bit too much!) and really thinking like mathematicians! 
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Please 

Kindergarten have been reading informative and imaginative 
texts about the Tyrannosaurus Rex. We had so much fun looking 
for a Tyrannosaurus Rex around our school! We were amazed at 
the size of a Tyrannosaurus Rex and imagined what it would be 
like if it was still alive! We had a go at drawing  a Tyrannosaurus 
Rex and enjoyed learning lots of new words to help us describe a 
Tyrannosaurus Rex. 

Elias KL 

Akeelah KH 



Please RSVP by 08/08/2019 by telephone 9724 5252 



Please RSVP by 08/08/2019 by telephone 9724 5252 



Please RSVP by 08/08/2019 by telephone 9724 5252 



Please RSVP by 08/08/2019 by telephone 9724 5252 



Please RSVP by 08/08/2019 by telephone 9724 5252 



Please RSVP by 08/08/2019 by telephone 9724 5252 

      Preschool Newsletter Week 7  

Reconciliation Week 

Last week our preschoolers celebrated Reconciliation Week alongside their primary school colleagues. 

Reconciliation at Lansvale means coming together as a whole school to do our best to bridge the gap 

between the broader Australian community and the Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander community. To 

deepen their understanding and appreciation of our First Nations People, our preschoolers learnt the 

meaning of the Aboriginal flag and used many creative ways to replicate this. We created Aboriginal 

symbols and read stories to explore the histories of our country. 

Principals’ Network Meeting                                                          
 
Last week we also hosted the Fairfield Principals Network Meeting. Our preschoolers had a starring 
role in opening this meeting by saying the Acknowledgement to Country. We also performed our      
famous ‘Singing in the Rain’ tap dancing/hip hop performance in front of the principals who were all  
impressed with our dance moves. 

Sustainability 
 

Recently, our preschool children have been engaged in an inquiry project around rubbish and how   
that impacts our sea life. After investigating the drains located around our preschool and school, our 
children got to see the effects of rubbish on our oceans. Our creative preschoolers began designing a 
machine with very thoughtful parts to help save our sea animals. We brainstormed ideas and ways we 
can stop the big kids in the big school from throwing their rubbish on the ground. We love seeing our 
children becoming environmentally conscious citizens, thinking of ways to help protect our planet. 
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Families can make an online payment at our school website  

http://lansvale-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/ and select ‘make a payment’ 
to the office. 

Please remind your child to return their permission note with the 
receipt number to the front office. 

Pirate ship fun! 
 

This week our preschoolers finally got to explore the pirate ship playground for the very first time. They 
loved spinning, climbing, running, bouncing and sliding down the equipment. It was so much fun. They 
can’t wait to come back again. 
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CULTURAL STUDIES CLASSES  

In Cultural Studies classes, students listened to Dreamtime stories and learnt 
about First Nations traditions. They shared ideas through Yarning Circles and 
collaboratively created amazing artworks and writings.  
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P&C                                                                           
If you are wondering what the P&C is like, then why not attend a meeting. 

You can bring a friend as it is easier to have support in a new environment.  

There are many ways to support your kids at school like meeting staff, 

attending assembly items, helping out at school events and being part of 

the P&C. Our families can participate at any level they are comfortable 

with, depending on work and other commitments.  

P&C helps inform parents about school activities and policy. It also gives 

parents opportunities to meet other parents and teachers. Research shows 

that children perform better at school when their parents are involved in 

the school community.  

The P&C Federation have guidelines, rules and regulations that we abide by 

and follow to run our meetings. Our meetings only happen once a month 

and everybody can contribute to what is happening in the school. The 

more people involved, the more exciting and successful it will be.  

The P&C is one small part of the school, but we have a history of making 

significant contributions throughout the year with fundraising and trying to 

foster a positive community spirit. 

We would love new committee members. P&C need a wide range of people 

who are committed to delivering great outcomes for their children and 

school. 

Upcoming P&C meeting is on Week 9 Monday 20 June 2022 from 9.15am to 

11am in the Hall. Morning tea is provided. 

Thank you to all the wonderful staff and parents for donating to Australia’s 

Biggest Morning Tea. We raised $1,404 for The Cancer Council. A special 

thank you to Hoa, Carmen, Vijay, Cam, Liyun, Kimmy & Belinda for making 

all the treats for a successful event. 
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          Parent Workshop FWHC Dietition  

On Monday 6 June 

2022 in partnership 

with Fairfield Women’s 

Health Centre                

facilitated a Parent 

Workshop.  

Dietition Renee          

engaged with mothers 

about healthy eating 

and  nutrition for the 

whole family.  

This was followed       

by individual             

consultations with 

mothers regarding their 

health and nutrition 

concerns and queries. 

If you would like more 

information on a     

Paediatric Dietitian 

please contact Rose on 

9724 5252 or 

rose.raslan@det.nsw. 

edu.au  

Please keep your eyes 

out for another 

“Healthy Eating and 

Nutrition Workshop” in 

Term 4. 

mailto:rose.raslan@det.nsw.edu.au
mailto:rose.raslan@det.nsw.edu.au
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